
MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE 
COMMISSION ON STEWARDSHIP AND FINANCE 
DUKE MEMORIAL METHODIST CHURCH 

June 27, 1967 

A regular meeting of the Commission on Stewardship and Finance was 
held in the Fellowship Hall of the Church at 6:00 o'clock P. M. on 
Wednesday, June 27, 1967 with Chairman J. A. McLean presiding. 

Members present were: 

J. H. Barton Chas. Jordan 
Chas Chewning J. A. McLean 
Dr. Fred Clark Reverend ,Mr. Petteway 
E. W. Dunham R. B. Reade 
Dr. John Glasson Marshall T. Spears 
Mrs Ltbis Fowler Tom White " 

Alfred Williams 

Following prayer by the pastor, minutes of the last meeting which 
was held on May 24, 1967 were read, and, upon motion, approved. 

Acting on a suggestion which was presented at an earlier meeting, 
the Conmission, upon motion of Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Dunham and carried 
approved the omission of regular monthly meetings during the months of 
July and August. It was understood and agreed, however, that in the event 
a situation requiring the attention of the Commission might arise during 
those two months, a special meeting would be called. 

The pastor then called to the attention of those present the fact 
that the present addressograph equipnent used by the church office 
needed replacement. He further stated that a new Elliott system could be 
purchased for approximately $950.00. After discussion, a motion was 
offered by Mr. Jordan, seconded by Mr. Clark and approved by the Commission 
that the pastor be empowered to purchase such equipnent. It was not 
determined, however, whether the Memorial Fund would be asked to pay 
for tne system or whether it would be charged to office expense, since 
the item was not included in the budget for the current year. 

The pastor acknowledged to the Commission the fact that Mr. Dillard 
Teer had donated shrubbery in front of the church ~ and it waa auggested that 
the Chairman write him a letter expressing our thanJcs. .. , ''" " .." '"'·" 

There being no further business to come before the meeting, it was 
adjourned after prayer by the pastor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

R. B. rleade, Secretary 


